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Dear Parents & Carers,  
 
In the midst of a busy end of term it is always important to pause and reflect on the year that has just past, 
and what a year this has been! So many amazing experiences, trips, performances, sports and 
achievements that have given all pupils at SMSJ a chance to shine. 
 
Our pupils have surpassed targets and achieved excellent results in KS1 and KS2 SATs results. They do not 
echo the gloomy picture given in the media. In Year 2 pupils achieved 75% in Writing and Maths which is 
higher than the national 65% average. In Year 6, pupils achieved 83% in Writing and 83% in Maths, both 
above the national average. We are really proud of all our pupils who approached their tests with maturity. 
Thank you to all the staff who helped the children to reach their potential this year, and to parents who 
have supported their children throughout the year.   
 
Most impressive are our results in writing which has been a major focus for us a school this year. In June, 
the School had a visit from a team of inspectors who recognised that results in writing, particularly in boys 
were showing rapid progress across the whole school, right up to Year 8. Teachers and pupils efforts have 
really paid off and our new Ψpower of ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΩ scheme was evident when parents visited the school for our 
open evening.  
 
The power of the performing arts has been much in evidence this term with many wonderful 
performances from Year 4, 5 & 6 and the middle school production of Little Shop of Horrors. The first ever 
whole school talent show was a huge success, and included performers from every year group watched by 
a huge audience of parents, pupils and teachers. You can see photos from these events in this newsletter.  
 
Our new building at Bennett House is almost finished and we want to thank the LDBS for their excellent 
work and for staff and pupils who have coped with some disruption. Next year, Year 9 will stay on site at 
the middle school so that the extensive rebuilding work can take place for our upper school and third 
campus which will open in September 2017.  
 
Thank you to all the staff who have made this year such a great success and who have made the vision of 
our 3 ς 18 school a reality. I particularly want to thank those staff who are leaving for their dedication, and 
I wish them well for the future.  
 
To parents and carers, thank you for your continued support. We are very fortunate to have such a 
supportive parent body and this support is invaluable for your children. I wish you all a restful summer and 
look forward to seeing everyone for the new term in September. Dates for a staggered start are on the 
back page. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 

 
Mr M Glenn 
Principal 
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Uniform 
 
Many of you will be buying new uniform over the summer break, or replacing items that have become too 
small. We would like to draw your attention to the uniform list which is always available on our website: 
 

smsj.barnet.sch.uk/38/uniform 
 

A few reminders of certain points that are often misunderstood: 
 

¶ Black trainers are not school shoes,  
¶ BoysΩ socks should be grey or black,  
¶ DƛǊƭΩǎ socks should be white, or they can wear black tights,  
¶ Skirts should be knee length,  
¶ DƛǊƭΩǎ trousers shƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ƻŦ ŀ ΨǎƪƛƴƴȅΩ ǎǘȅƭŜΣ  
¶ [ŀōŜƭ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƛǘŜƳ ƻŦ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ƛƴ ŎŀǎŜ ƻŦ ƭƻǎǎΣ ŀǎ ƛǘŜƳǎ Ŏŀƴ Ŝŀǎƛƭȅ ōŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘΦ  

 
Farewell and Good luck 

As we get to the end of the academic year it is time to say thank you and goodbye to those members of 
staff who are moving on: 

Mrs Winter, Assistant Principal will be spending more time with her young family; Mrs Alexandrou has 
been promoted to a leadership SENCO role; Mrs Homewood is retiring after 12 years; Mr Marks, Music 
teacher is taking up a position in a Primary School so that he has flexibility to pursue his performing career; 
Ms Manan, Maths teacher is taking up a position nearer to home. We also thank Mr Thompson and Miss 
Wilby for their work as Learning Support Assistants.  

We thank them all for their enormous hard work and dedication to SMSJ; they have helped so many pupils 
to progress and excel, and we wish them all the very best for the future.  

 

Year 4 perform ΨtƻǊǊƛŘƎŜΩ 

     
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 A musical triumph 

Year 4 performed a production of 
ΨtƻǊǊƛŘƎŜΩΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ 
incredibly hard to achieve their 
outstanding singing, acting and 
dancing performance. tǳǇƛƭǎΩ efforts 
were fantastic and the show left all 
audience and staff members with a 
smile on their faces! 

 

http://www.smsj.barnet.sch.uk/38/uniform
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Year 5 and 6 production 

 

 

 

  

St Marylebone Dance Performance 

Bennett House pupils were treated to a dance 
performance by the girls from the St Marylebone CE  
School. They watched a variety of solo and group 
dances from year 7 students through to GCSE 
candidates. 

SMSJ reciprocated by performing the dance they had 
choreographed for the Barnet Dance Festival. 

 

Year 3 Drama workshop 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

Year 5 and 6 put on a brilliant production of Robin and the Hoodies at the end of the term. There were 
many very humorous performances, great singing, and lots of audience appreciation. 

Well Done to all involved!  
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Out of this world displays at SMSJ ς open evening @ Neale House 2016 

 

 

 

 


